
Dear Lee-Scott Academy Families, 
 
I want you to know that this week has been full of joy as our students were welcomed back to 
campus! There is no better time than the first few days of school when we see friendships 
reconnect, routines reestablished, laughter and talking in the hallways, the sound of the Warrior 
Band and whistles in practice signaling the start of fall sports, and the excitement of another 
year preparing your students for college, life, and eternity.  
 
I want you to know that we are grateful for the partnerships with our families as we navigate this 
new normal, and for the confidence you have instilled in us allowing your students to return to 
campus for their educational journey. 
 
I want you to know that car rider line has run smoothly this week because of your commitment to 
wellness checks at home before drop-off and preparing your students for what to expect. 
 
I want you to know that we continue to meet daily with administrators, faculty, and staff to review 
our plans and make changes when needed. We will continue to communicate with you when 
changes are necessary. 
 
I want you to know that our faculty are learning new things each day, and that I could not be 
more proud of our team and the work they are doing behind the scenes to make things run 
smoothly. Your students are being taught by the best of the best! (And I am not biased in any 
way..) 
 
I want you to know that we are excited to welcome our Littlest Warriors on Monday as our 
Pre-Kindergarten and Kindergarten families begin a new year! Please pray for these parents 
and students as they begin. 
 
I want you to know that we plan to open the fall sports season on Thursday, August 20, with 
volleyball traveling to Edgewood Academy and football hosting Chambers Academy on campus. 
More information about game day policies and procedures will be shared soon. Our athletic 
department is working tirelessly to provide the best game day experience for our 
student-athletes while maintaining a safe and healthy environment on campus. 
 
I want you to know that we continue to be overwhelmed with the random acts of kindness, 
positivity of our families and students during this time, and the prayers.. because we know 
above all else our school is standing firm on the foundation of faith established by our founders!  
 
I hope you and your family have a wonderful weekend. Thank you for a great start to the school 
year! 
 
Take care, 
Dr. Stan Cox 



Head of School 
 
 


